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Pima-Maricopa Irrigation Project 
Blackwater Laterals Road Closure on Peach Tree Road February 24 - 28, 2025 
 
The Pima-Maricopa Irrigation Project (P-MIP) will be closing Peach Tree Road temporarily 
for construction on the Blackwater Laterals alignment by Hunter Construction Company in 
District One Community.  The closure is expected to last five days. 
 
Beginning Monday, February 24, 2025, Peach Tree Road will be closed north of Blackwater 
School Road from 6:00 a.m. and ending at 7:00 p.m. on Friday, February 28, 2025.  (See 
attached map.) 
 
The detour route for Peach Tree Road will be Sparrow Road.  Sparrow Road can be 
accessed by motorists from West Arrow Weed Road from the north and Blackwater School 
Road from the south 
 
We encourage motorists to plan accordingly for travel time to arrive safely at your 
destination. 
• Obey all traffic control signs; they contain essential information about traffic conditions, 
road closures, and detours. 
• Obey workers holding up traffic signs. 
• Drive at the posted speed limit. 
• Plan accordingly for travel time. 
 
The Pima-Maricopa Irrigation Project appreciates your patience while the construction 
work continues. 
 
If you have any questions you may contact: Kristina Morago, P-MIP Public Involvement 
Specialist, at (520) 562-6718 or by email at kmorago@gilariver.com. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P-MIP’s Mission: 
“Design  and  construct  a  water  delivery  system  for  the  beneficial  use  of  Community  water  resources.” 

PUBLIC NOTICE – D1 Road closure on Peach Tree Road 



 
 
 

2 
 

Pima-Maricopa Irrigation Project 
Road Closure on Peach Tree Road – February 24 - 28, 2025 

District One Community 
 

 


